
Reception parents joined their children for lunch over 

three days this half term.  The  children supported their parents 

with our lunch time routine. They enjoyed a meal together and 

there were smiles all round. 
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Reception  
had the opportunity  

to meet the  
Metropolitan Police. 

The Police officers shared what 
they do and how they help us. 

We enjoyed looking at their 
uniforms and  

exploring their equipment.  

The Metropolitan Police  
officers enjoyed meeting us so 

much they came back to make 
Christmas cards with us. 

This half term Reception  
met the London Fire 

brigade. The fire fighters shared 
what they do and how they help us. 

We enjoyed looking at their  
uniforms and exploring their  

fire fighting equipment.  



During nursery parents evening, we shared nursery end of year targets 
with families. If you need any support with home learning activities please 

speak to Miss Afsar or Miss Bibi. 

 I can talk about what I am learning in nursery. 

 I can use one-handed tools. (pencils, mark making tools, pens, pencils, 

paint brushes, scissors and many more including gross motor equipment). 

 I can write my name without my name card. 

 

Nursery are busy in the hospital. They are checking x-rays, making  

appointments and checking that the babies are being looked after.  



We are asking parents/carers to volunteer to support reading in the Reception  
classes. We would like you to read with a group of children between 9.00am 

and 9.30pm. 

Every Monday 

3.45pm Parent 
DSR Training 

 

Big Thank you to all the  

parents who have been able 

to support with daily  

supported reading this term. 

If you can support please  

attend one of our DSR  

training in Yellow Class held  

every Monday 3.45pm.  

 

This half term Reception 
visited St Barnabas 
Church. They met  
Reverend Clive, who told 
Reception the Christmas  
story. The children then 
had the opportunity to 
act out the story with  
costumes and props. 



Nursery have a Spanish  
 lesson with Miss Alonso 

every week. 
 

They are learning how to 
greet each other in  

Spanish. 
 

Nursery children are now 

learning numbers and  
colours. 

 

Nursery have a P.E  

 lesson with Mr Simon every week. 

They always stretch and warm up  

before exercising.  

 

“Shake your shoulders and your hips” 

 

They are learning how to  

travel in different ways. 

 

Nursery children take part in games 

which develop  

hand-eye co-ordination.  



On Friday 9th December 

Daubeney Primary 

school were all  

served a delicious  

Christmas dinner. All the 

children and staff wore 

their beautiful winter or 

Christmas themed  

jumpers. 



The School Council are supporting St Joseph’s Hospice this    
Christmas by helping organise a sponsored run.  The            

sponsored run took place week commencing 5th  
December 2022. The event was enjoyed by the children and 

the St. Joseph’s Hospice representative was really  
impressed with the energy of our children and adults.  



Nursery have been rehearsing and practising  

actions for their Christmas performance.  

They sang all these wonderful songs. 

Christmas Pudding 

Little Snowflake 

Twinkle Twinkle Christmas Star 

Father Christmas Father Christmas 

We wish you a merry Christmas 

 

How many practises HEE 

HAW, do I have to do HEE 

HAW! After a many rehearsals, 

line practising and singing,  

Reception children made their 

way to Bethlehem on Alfie the 

donkey! What an  

amazing two performances. 

Did you see the confidence our 

children showed? How       

wonderfully they performed 

their lines and their songs,    

enjoying every  

moment. A big thanks to all 

adults who supported the    

children and to those who 

came along to enjoy the show. 

Well done Reception! 

Donkey For Sale is 

a delightful retelling 

of the Biblical  

Nativity as  

experienced by a 

donkey 

called Alfie!  


